Approved Minutes-Lachat Town Farm Commission
January 10, 2024 – Special Meeting
 Meeting held via zoom
Attending: Katherine McConnaughey (Chair), Ellen McCormick, Carol Baldwin, Nicholas Bell, Erica Reiner (Guests:  Anita Dinwoodie, Exec. DIr., Friends of Lachat; Aidan Baker, Junior Advisory Board Member)
Meeting commenced at 7:48pm.
Motion made by Nick, 2nd by Erica, to approve the December 5, 2023 minutes. Motion passed unanimously. 
Commission Chair:  Carol made a motion, 2nd by Ellen, to nominate incumbent chair, Kat McConnaughey, to be Chairperson of the Lachat Town Farm Commission. The motion passed unanimously.  Commission members praised her willingness to fill the position when the past chair moved away and praised her work in 2023 as the chair.  
Wish List:  Commission member, Nicole Copans, has offered to oversee this up.  All heads of various efforts at the farm should reach out to her about updating the Wish List.  The Wish List has been on “My Registry” but we are switching it to Amazon.  
Fire Pond Remediation:  Aspetuck Land Trust has been in touch with the farm about working to clear out the clogged culvert which runs under Walden Woods Road from the Fire Pond in order to prevent the road from flooding.  The Fire Pond is contiguous to the Farm property.  Walden Woods Road is a private road so Aspetuck may have to work with the Home Owner’s Association on the effort.  
Announcements:  
Bee Yard: Erica mentioned that someone got into the Bee Yard and toppled the bee hive lids.  Erica will work on a small laminated sign, with the help of Jen Siegel, to discourage folks from entering the Bee Yard. We don’t know yet how this event affected the bee colony.
Farmhouse: Carol mentioned that one of the gutters on the farmhouse is rusted and asked for suggestions on how to proceed; it was recommended we replace that portion of gutter.
Farm Winterization: We discussed winterizing the Hay Wagon with a secure roof tarp.  Aidan will help with this.  Aidan was also asked to help fold up and move the plastic picnic tables into the Barn for the winter and move the wooden ones out of the flooded area.
2024 Programming: Anita went over some of the events and programs planned for this year including a series of free gardening classes, another immersive theater experience, and our successful first Sunday Supper event. She mentioned that event sign-ups have seen a spike! We discussed bringing back our casual campfire sing-alongs.
Youth Representative: We enthusiastically welcomed Weston High School student, Aidan Baker, to the meeting as our first Lachat Youth Representative on the Lachat Advisory Committee. We encouraged him to speak up at our meetings.
[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Meeting adjourned at 8:41pm.  Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 6, 2024 at 7:30pm.
Minutes humbly submitted by Carol Baldwin. 
Minutes approved 2/6/24 
